
Appendix F



225 East Beaver Creek Road, Richmond Hill, ON L4B 3P4   T 905 771 8800   F 905 771 2404   RichmondHill.ca 

Planning & Regulatory Services Department 
Development Planning Division 

 

 

 

 

 
August 19, 2020 
 
 
 
Mary-Anne Dempster  
City Manager 
City of Richmond Hill 
 
Dear Ms. Dempster:  
 
Re: Request for Approval (Delegated Authority) 

Enactment of a By-law to Remove Lands from Part Lot Control 
 BROOK RL HOMES LIMITED  

Lots 1 and 2, and Blocks 259, 260 and 279, Plan 65M-4571 
 39, 41, 43, 45, 47, 49, 51, 53 Bawden Drive, 31, 33, 35, 37, 39, 41, 43, 45, 47, 49, 51, 53, 55 
 Ducharme Drive, and 116, 118, 120, 122 Hilts Drive 
 City of Richmond Hill 
 City File:     D04-20003 
  

 
An application to Remove Lands from Part Lot Control was submitted to the City on May 21, 2020 by 
Fieldgate Homes on behalf of Brook RL Homes Limited (City File D04-20003) to facilitate the 
construction of 4 semi-detached dwelling units and 21 townhouse dwelling units (see enclosed plans). 
The application was deemed complete on June 9, 2020.  
 
In this regard, a request has been submitted to pass a Part Lot Control Exemption By-law to exempt the 
said lands from Part Lot Control pursuant to Subsection 50(7) of the Planning Act. The applicant has 
submitted the requisite supporting documentation and no objections have been identified by either 
circulated departments or agencies to the request to remove the lands from Part Lot Control.  
 
Pursuant to Council’s Meeting held on June 24, 2020, the City Manager has been delegated the 
legislative power to enact a by-law to remove lands from part lot control pursuant to Subsection 50(7) of 
the Planning Act during the summer recess period.  
 
In accordance with the above, approval of By-law 108-20 is requested. 
 
Sincerely 
 
 
 
Kelvin Kwan, MCIP, RPP 
Commissioner of Planning and Regulatory Services 
 
c: Denis Beaulieu, Manager of Development – Subdivisions  
 Sarah Mowder, Planner I – Subdivisions  












